SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 1st FEBRUARY 2022 AT 7.30pm 
Present:  
Cllr M Thomas, Cllr T Norton, Cllr J Holder, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr A Anderson. 
In attendance: Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION:  There were no attendees for the open session
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr L Hungin, Cllr N Baddeley and Cllr T Brewis

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the January meeting were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Holder.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.  

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
	STAKEHOLDER
	ACTION
	STATUS

	Thomas
	To contact Buckinghamshire Council Transport for Bucks regarding parking issues around the Public House following installation of the double yellow lines in the village centre from a scheme designed by the Schemes Engineer from Transport for Bucks.
	PENDING: Application for Community Board Funding under the category ‘Transport/Highways Project Application’ has been submitted requesting funding to address the parking problem along Chalfont Road.  Awaiting feedback from Community Board.  ACTION: MT

	 Hungin/Thomas
	Grant from the Community Board for upgraded CCTV at the Pavilion so car registration numbers can be captured and better quality images obtained.
	PENDING: Application for Community Board funding submitted requesting upgrade to CCTV at the Pavilion.  The application is on hold due to a review of CCTV within our Community Board area. ACTION: LH/MT

	Thomas
	Quotation to be obtained for the repainting of gates, fences, etc. as identified in the Village Maintenance list discussed at the meeting.
	OUTSTANDING: Quotation still needs to be obtained but poor weather has delayed this work. ACTION: MT

	Thomas
	To submit an order for 3 benches with back rests and arms, together with plaques in the case of the Lofty Memorial and Jordans Environment Trust benches and arrange fitting thereof.
	ONGOING: Amended quotation obtained with last year’s price being honoured and a reduction in delivery charge.  The Lofty family will be given the information and costing for the plaque and asked if they wish to proceed.  An order will then be submitted. 
ACTION: MT

	Anderson
	Ground in front of the benches is being eroded and paving was suggested.  
	ONGOING: Cllr Anderson reported that he had some grasscrete left from the boot wipers which could be used.  The work will be carried out in March when grass can be sown.  ACTION: AA

	Norton
	It was noted that there was a dip in Green Meadow where the Youth Shelter once stood.  
	ONGOING: A cost will be obtained for filling in the area with soil and also for adding top soil to the hole at the Recreation Ground which has been filled with hard core.  The work will be carried out in March when grass can be sown.  ACTION:  AA

	Hughes/Clerk
	Concerns about the pavement in Jubilee Walk were discussed and it was agreed to get a quotation for the repair.  
	OUTSTANDING: Following an inspection concern was raised that remedial work could cause damage to the cherry tree roots.  A tree contractor will be consulted regarding the cherry tree roots that are lifting the tarmac pathway.   

ACTION: CH

	Pavilion Sub-Committee
	An application for the Community Board will be prepared to replace the kitchen, refurbish the Referee’s room with a toilet and mains drinking water and to provide disabled access to the building. 
	OUTSTANDING: Quotations for the work need to be obtained.

ACTION: PAVILION SUB COMMITTEE

	Hungin
	With regard to the ongoing dispute with the decorator over Pavilion redecoration, it was agreed the Parish Council will pay for the Court Order setting out the exact terms of  agreement between SGPC and the decorator.   The decorator will be responsible for his own Court fees.  
	ONGOING: Decision to be relayed to rradar, Solicitors acting on behalf of the Parish Council for agreement with the decorator.

ACTION: LH

	Clerk
	The chains on the swing seat on one of the junior swings were measured and found to be borderline to regulations. Clerk to be asked to obtain quotation from Kompan and Wicksteed for a replacement.
	ONGOING: Quotation obtained from Wicksteed for replacement chains and labour but still awaiting the one from Kompan.  ACTION: Clerk

	Thomas
	THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE: As there appeared to be little appetite for any community inclusive celebrations, a suggestion was made to update the Jubilee Trail commemorating the Queen’s Golden Jubilee in June 2002. 

	ONGOING: The possibility of updating or extending the Golden Jubilee trail or creating an entirely new one to be explored and ideas/recommendations to be put forward for a Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Trail.  ACTION: NB

	Pavilion Committee
	The water safety document was reviewed  and questions were raised as to whether all plumbing  recommendations were completed.  
	OUTSTANDING: Contact to be made with Heat Industrial who service the boiler/system and have carried out the plumbing improvements for their recommendations.  A draft will be produced for next meeting on 1/03/2022.

Action – AA


Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
III. MONTHLY RISK INSPECTIONS:    
i. Health and Safety Issues identified and recommended actions:  Cllr Anderson has completed the January Health and Safety inspection.  Concern was raised that a neighbouring land owner had replaced the fence at the Recreation Ground and introduced a top strip of barbed wire.  This wire is in an area where balls are regularly retrieved and as it is at face height and it is deemed to be a safety risk, the landowner will be asked to remove the barbed wire or replace it with a smooth wire.  (Action - Clerk)  Cllr Baddeley is due to complete the February inspection. (Action – Cllr Baddeley)    The Allotment Association have sent their monthly inspection report and noted that there had been issues with the gate hinges which the Allotment Association Chairman had repaired.  Details of a local contractor were given to the Allotments Association Secretary to contact if a further repair was needed.
ii. Maintenance issues identified and recommended actions:   Drainage holes have been drilled into the platform surface of the Trio Venturer.  The Christmas tree socket attached to the Streetlight which was found to be faulty has been replaced.  A list of items requiring maintenance will be prepared. (Action- Cllr Thomas)  The responsibility for the Allotments was allocated to Cllr Thomas.  
IV. OTHER HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES:  No additional items were raised. 
V. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
VI. CORRESPONDENCE:  Payment for the Allotment Rents had been received along with confirmation that all of the plots are being actively managed.  A local resident had enquired about planting trees on the village verges.  Bucks Highways now install all trees on their land which could cost anywhere from £370-£1000 depending on several factors including location, utility STAT plans, the amount of trees being planted and watering. Quotations will be provided on completion of the online form.  Trees can be planted in private roads but utility drawings are still required.   The final quotation had been received for installation of the three Earth Anchor benches.  The Community Board have agreed to fund the installation of the second bench at the Recreation Ground and the Parish Council will cover the costs for installing the further two benches.  (Action- Cllr Thomas)  
VII. Finance: 

From 12th January 2022 to 1st February 2022:-

Payments amounting to:-          
  


             £3,832.95
Income received:-




   
             £2,310.00
The closing bank balances at 31st January 2022 totalled:-          
£73,114.23
To agree the contracts and rates for 2022/23.  Revised contracts for Mr D Horgan and Mr D Cook were approved.  (Action- Clerk)  It was agreed to increase the charge for Seer Green United to £130.00 per month for playing on the Recreation Ground.  The increase will be used towards pitch improvements.  (Action – Cllr Anderson, Clerk)  The adult team rates will remain the same as they are not using the pitch for training and often do not use the pitch for a month when they have paid.  The cemetery fees will be increased by 5% from April 2022.  
VIII.   

Planning:  Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  Four planning applications were permitted, one outline application for the Perkin Elmer site on Chalfont Road was refused during the last month.
IX.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. devolution agreement:  The new Devolution Agreement was approved and duly signed to be returned to Bucks Council.  The Parish Council will receive £3,011.14 to undertake the work of the devolved services agreement including six cuts of the village verges, the cut back of 4,000 linear metres of parish paths and flailing where requested by Bucks Council.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. cop26 response & queen’s platinum jubilee commemorative tree:  It was agreed to order saplings from the Woodland Trust for the sites identified for planting trees on Parish Council land. (Action – Clerk, Cllr Hughes)  It was agreed that a specimen tree will be planted in Green Meadow to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  Villagers and village organisations will be offered the opportunity to contribute funding towards the tree through crowd funding.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  Recommendations for the species of specimen tree and costing according to the size of tree will be prepared.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hughes)
iii. RISK ASSESSMENT: It was agreed to add a risk for the Pavilion and Jubilee Hall over loss of income due to a pandemic.  (Action – Cllr Holder, Clerk)  The annual risk assessment was reviewed and adopted.  
iv. FINANCIAL REGULATIONS: The Financial Regulations were reviewed and adopted.    They will be published on the Parish Council’s website.  (Action – Clerk)  
X.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. JUBILEE HALL:  The School are having new lunch tables delivered and the hall will purchase some of the existing school blue tables to replace the older brown tables, several of which will be stored at the Recreation Ground.  Plumbing repairs have been carried out. The next Jubilee Hall Subcommittee meeting will be held on 10th February at 4.30pm.
ii. PAVILION:  Emergency lights have now been installed in the new baby room and an electrical insulation issue has been fixed.  
iii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  Outstanding tree work from the annual arboriculture report will be completed in March. It was agreed that Councillor Roles and Responsibilities will be discussed at the next meeting with a request for a Councillor to volunteer to shadow the current Treasurer.
XI.
information items: No items were raised.
The meeting closed at 21.25pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st March 2022, at 7.30pm at Seer Green Baptist Church, Wood Pond Close, Seer Green, HP9 2XG.    
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